Dear Members of the Baltimore City Planning Commission,

I am writing as a concerned resident of Baltimore to express my strong opposition to City Council Bill 25-0064, which is scheduled for discussion at the Planning Commission hearing on August 7th.
This proposal, if enacted, would significantly alter the character of our neighborhoods and erode the quality of life for many residents. Bill 25-0064, which seeks to reduce bulk and yard requirements in all residential zones, threatens the very essence of what makes our communities livable. The proposed reduction of required yard space, by up to 50% in some zones, would eliminate critical green space, reduce tree canopy, and diminish the sense of openness that contributes to mental and physical health, especially in urban settings.
As a longtime resident, I value the balance between housing and open space. Front and side yards are more than visual buffers; they are where children play, neighbors connect, and gardens grow. Stripping away these buffers to allow for more construction will worsen stormwater runoff, reduce air quality, and increase the urban heat island effect. Within Marble Hill, we have maintained community green spaces on our own for years!
This bill prioritize density at the expense of equity, environment, and community cohesion. Baltimore needs thoughtful, inclusive planning, not one-size-fits-all deregulation that disproportionately impacts stable residential communities.
I respectfully urge the Planning Commission to recommend against the passage of Bill 25-0064. Let’s work toward development that enhances, not erodes, Baltimore’s neighborhoods.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,
Malcolm Lewis P.E.,
Marble Hill Resident
